PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 25 August 2010

Present: R McLuckie, S Anderson, A Anderson, M Taylor, A Thomson, D McMaster, 

K Reid

Minutes agreed from last meeting

The Parent Council welcomed D McMaster.  They briefly discussed the direction the Parent Council are heading.  Main priority will be trying to recruit new parent members. D McMaster felt that the personal touch worked with parents.  A letter will be issued to all parents.  D O’Neill may be able to help encourage S1 parents to join.  Parent Council will also re-establish links with the Pupil Council.  This will be discussed in more detail.  

Head Teachers Report

Staffing
Brian McAlinden retired on Thursday 12 August 2010.  We wish him health and happiness for the future.  Donna McMaster was appointed as the new Head Teacher.

L Connor was appointed as the Head Teacher for the Whitehill Campus.  We wish her every success with her new post.

M Hodgman will continue in the post of Acting Depute Head Teacher.  No decision has been made on when this post will be advertised.  D McMaster will keep Parent Council informed.

P Oberg has joined the School as faculty head Social Subjects/RME.

D Ross (Maths) will be absent until October for health reasons.  G Molloy (Maths) is on Maternity leave. 2 supply teachers are covering these posts and things appear to be going well.

S Gallagher has a 0.5 post in music

J Kennedy and D Reynolds are working in the Modern Languages dept covering V Grangers maternity leave.

D McGaw has moved to another school.  F Gilchrist has re-joined the school and Miss L McEwan has also joined the PE dept. We wish her every success in the future.

E Dick (Chemistry) has secured a PTPC post at John Paul Academy. We wish her every success for the future.
Office Staff
Rationalisation is underway and Linda Gunn has moved to Holyrood Secondary.  Elaine Gallagher will remain with us fulltime.

School Business Manager – Adele Bowman and AFA – Marjory McLean will be moving to the hub in St Margaret Mary’s after the October break.
Vacancy – Chemistry/Biology
Applications to be submitted by Friday 28 August.  Leeting on Monday 30th August Interviewing on Tuesday 7 September.

SfL PSA’s
D McMaster’s pursuing the issue of PSA’s – Area Manager and HR have been informed.

Exam Results
D McMaster delivered a presentation on school results and issued a summary of school results to parents.

The issue of No Results has been raised with Faculty Head/PTs.  It has been included in the SIP.

Attainment is high on the agenda for the school.  S5/6 Curriculum – A Fraser/D McMaster working closely with St Margaret Mary’s to ensure maximum choice.

Uganda
The Uganda trip was extremely successful.  D McMaster has meeting with Stuart Munro and Graham Queen to start a plan for the future.  D McMaster very grateful to Mr Queen for his work with the school.

S1 Pupils

All S1 pupils are encouraged to stay in school at lunchtime.  D McMaster and D O’Neill will monitor.

CfE In-service day

Castlemilk High has been allocated Tuesday 19 October as it’s additional in-service day.  D McMaster has written to parents to inform them.

Staff member

D McMaster has approached parent council to ask if they would support staff members attending meetings as a CPD opportunity.

AOCB

CfE

This was discussed.  Concerns raised.  D McMaster reassured parents.  There will be teething problems as with all new systems.  It will be a great system when these are ironed out.

Lockers

Would it be possible to raise funds for this.  D McMaster will ask what lockers are available in the school.

Fast Track

A Anderson asked for further details on fast Track pupils in English and Maths.  She has not heard an recent update on her sons progress.  This will be raised with PT of each subject.

Supported Study

A timetable will be available for this.
